MINUTES OF P.A.V.R.C. MEETING

2nd May 2006

MEETING OPENED: 7.30pm by President Mark. 

ATTENDEES: As per Attendance register
WELCOME TO VISITORS / GUESTS: Nil

APOLOGIES: Val Marden, Norma Moss, Bill Hale, Cec & Barb Scholar, Clive & Hennie Foster, Joan Hills, Neville Hitch, Glen Hitch, Ron Dawes, Stan Dawes, Max & Judy McLeod.

MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING: Moved Mozzie McMahon, seconded Neil Spriggs

BUSINESS ARISING FROM MINUTES:  

· Clean up last Saturday 29th April – Ron put a neon indicator on the HWS.

· Branches were chopped off the old pines, tyres removed from around trees. 

· Rainwater tank emptied and cleaned out. It was not reconnected as the gutters are blocked.

Mozzie said he got a call from Kenny Dadleh advising he found the clubroom open. Mozzie went to the club and locked it after checking everything was OK.

Mark asked Franz to check dates in the club calendar to find a suitable time for the next Working Bee and a BYO BBQ.  It was agreed that the next available date suitable is 17th June at 9:30 a.m.  

CORRESPONDENCE OUT: Payment of dues to FHMCC Inc.l

CORRESPONDENCE IN: 

Magazines-


Crank Talk  



Smoke Signal 



Buzzer Box

Flier 
-Swap Meet Strathalbyn October 15th 2006 at the Strathalbyn Racecourse. Gates open 6 a.m.

Advertising fliers  -Silverstone International Travel – info on various Tours – Europe in style 



Nurburgring Tour 2006 8- 17th Aug.

Goodwood speed tour July 16th – 18 days.

Free copy (2) SA Motor from RAA May.

Port Augusta Council – request from Library & community Information Centre for an update on PAVRC Club Committee / contact information.

Account reminder Australia Post.


BUSINESS ARISING FROM CORRESPONDENCE: Nil

CORRESPONDENCE ACCEPTED:  Neil Spriggs, Seconded Franz Heinrich.

TREASURERS REPORT: Liz apologised for not having the current balances of the accounts. She has left this information at home this evening.

Accounts for Payment

Fullerton’s Meat Store – BBQ held on Historic Registration day  - $ 35:00

Submitted by John Moss, 

Big W – Prizes for Club person of the Year Awards - $ 26:65

Submitted by Franz Heinrich, 

Motion passed by Kathryn Taylor that these accounts be paid, seconded by Vicki Hewett. All agreed.

Moved by Robert Righetti seconded by Neil Spriggs that the Treasurers Report be accepted. Passed.

CLUB CAPTAINS REPORT:

Ramsay Village run April 22nd  – 8 cars, 21 passengers and 2 staff. Went to Quorn, the weather was fine and all enjoyed the outing. We returned to Ramsay Village for afternoon tea with the residents. 

Sunday 21st May Mystery Run organised by Judy & Max McLeod.

Meet at the clubrooms, leaving at 9.30 a.m. for Quorn, arriving at the Information Bay / toilet & playground area, departing Quorn at approx 10.30 a.m. It will be a 25 km run on a good dirt road - if it rains an alternative run will take place.

June 17th Working Bee at Clubroom – BBQ available BYO all. 

July 16th – visit from PADARC. They are unable to make the June date as too much on in their calendar. Leaving it until July means there will be more of their members to take part in the visit. Please advise Franz if you can volunteer your shed for a visit.

President Mark was asked to present the Club Person of the Year Trophy. The award went to Neil Spriggs. Congratulations! Kathryn Taylor was announced as the clubwoman of the year. Both members were presented with a prize.

President Mark suggested that there be 2 runs per year for the Ramsay Village residents. It was agreed by all members present.  Mark asked Franz as club captain to contact Heather Dobell at Ramsay Village to arrange dates.

June – Speed Regularity Event  - Robert & Franz to organise. TBA next meeting.

CATERING COMMITTEE: Nil

HISTORIC REGISTRARS REPORT: Nil

GENERAL BUSINESS:

· Old Magazines in Clubroom – will be put in boxes after the next working bee for members to take if they want them.

· Neil Spriggs went to the Queanbeyan Rally and said it looks like Victoria & Queensland look like adopting the same Historic Registration system as SA, but NSW are against it – he said he doesn’t know why this is. At present the clubs have some power over when/where members use the car and also all types of Historic Vehicles can be on Historic Rego in NSW i.e. hotrods and modifieds.

· Liz advised she received a cheque from Geoff Williams for membership fees and a $125. Donation. It was decided a letter of appreciation needs to be sent thanking him.

· Re Office Bearers Board – John Moss said that space is running out for names to go on the board and advised we need a new board. A suggestion was put forward that a hinged new board be placed over the old one. This would be heavy. It was suggested that as the new room is cleared, the bookshelf will be moved, leaving space on the wall for the new board. If necessary in the future another on can go on the wall on the other side of the current board.  

· John Hills advised that all is well with Judy’s knee, the op went well and Max and Judy should be coming home in about 2 days.

RAFFLE drawn by John – Vicki’s name drawn, but as she had donated the prize it was redrawn and won by Rob Righetti. 

MEETING CLOSED: 7:50 p.m. Members stayed for a cuppa and a chat.

NEXT MEETING: JUNE 1ST.

REMINDER FROM HISTORIC REGISTRAR

ALL MEMBERS ARE REMINDED THAT IF THEY ARE UNFINANCIAL AND/OR HAVE NOT HAD THEIR LOG BOOKS STAMPED BY A CLUB REGISTRAR THEIR VEHICLE IS DEEMED UNREGISTERED EVEN THOUGH THERE MAY BE A CURRENT REGISTRATION STICKER ON THEIR VEHICLE  

CLUBROOM CLEANING ROSTER 2006 / 2007

June 1st – Barb & Cec Scholar         
July 6th – Allen Murphy

August 3rd – Vicki & Ron Hewett

September 7th – Pat & Horrie Press

October 5th – Neil & Jan Spriggs

November 2nd – Iris & Graeme Herde

December 7th – Neville Hitch

February 1st – Kathryn & Mark Taylor

March 1st – Dennis Tozer

A key can be picked up from the clubroom at the end of the monthly meeting or from Kathy at TAFE front office prior to the monthly meeting.
